## CITY OF BALTIMORE

CATHERINE E. PUGH, Mayor



## DEPARTMENT OF LAW

ANDRE M. DAVIS, CITY SOLICITOR 100 N. Holliday Street Suite 101, City Hall Baltimore, Maryland 21202

## February 14, 2018

The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council Attn: Executive Secretary, Natawna B. Austin Room 409, City Hall 100 N. Holliday Street Baltimore, Maryland 21202

> City Council Bill 18-0180 - Police Ordinances - Prohibiting the Purchase Re:

of Prostitution

Dear President and City Council Members:

The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 18-0180 for form and legal sufficiency. The bill would prohibit the purchase of prostitution in Baltimore City; define certain terms; establish certain penalties; and set a special effective date.

The bill is consistent with Article II, Sections 27 and 48 of the City Charter which authorize the Mayor and City Council to "exercise within the limits of Baltimore City all the power commonly known as the Police Power to the same extent as the State has or could exercise that power within the limits of Baltimore City," and "to provide civil and criminal fines and penalties for the violation of any ordinance, rule or regulations established by the City under or in the execution of any power granted by this Article II."

Therefore, the Law Department approves the bill for form and legal sufficiency.

Very truly yours, elm Ashlea H. Brown

Ashlea H. Brown Assistant Solicitor

Andre M. Davis, City Solicitor cc:

Karen Stokes, Director, Mayor's Office of Government Relations

Kyron Banks, Mayor's Legislative Liaison

Elena DiPietro, Chief Solicitor, General Counsel Division

Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor

Victor Tervala, Chief Solicitor

Avery Aisenstark, Director of Legislative Reference

